

UNION SCHOOL DISTRICT

"Home of the Golden Knights and Damsels"

354 Baker Street Suite 2 Dr. John Kimmel - Superintendent Rimersburg, PA 16248-9211 Phone: 814-473-6311 x 9 email: KimmelJT@unionsd.net Fax: 814-473-8201

October 28, 2024

Dear Parents/Guardians:

Pennsylvania schools are required to conduct a school safety drill within the first 90 days of school. Sligo Elementary School and Union High School will be participating in school safety drills on November 1, 2024. The principals have coordinated with our local law enforcement partners. We want parents and guardians to be aware of this drill because you and your students may notice extra law enforcement personnel on school grounds on this day.

The objective of this school safety drill is to provide basic information to our students to ensure they feel safe at school and understand the steps to take in the event of an emergency situation. Our goal is to ensure that our students and staff are knowledgeable in keeping themselves and everyone around them safe.

If you have any questions or concerns regarding the upcoming safety drill, you are always welcome to contact the principals: Mr. Tom Minick or Mr. Andrew Carlson.

Thank you for supporting our continuous efforts to provide a safe learning environment for all of our students.

Sincerely,

Dr. John Kimmel Superintendent